
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 1414 

 Version:  SAHB 

 Request Number:   

 Author: Rep. West (Josh) 

 Date: 5/15/2025 

 Impact:                                                                        $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The senate amendment to HB 1414 allows veterans who served as military police for four or 

more years to use their years of service to meet the four years of peace officer experience 

required to run for county sheriff. Veterans must present their Certificate of Release or Discharge 

from Active Duty form for verification at the time of filing. Lastly, the Secretary of the State 

Election Board is authorized to create an additional form candidates must submit when providing 

documentation that proves their completion of the required four years of peace officer 

experience.   

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The Senate amendment to HB 1414 does not materially alter the prior fiscal impact statement. 

The measure relates to veterans and the time of filing for Certificates of Release or Discharge 

from Active Duty. In addition, the Secretary of the State Election Board is authorized to create 

an additional form candidates must submit when providing documentation that proves their 

completion of the required four years of peace officer experience. Any associated costs are 

expected to be minimal and absorbed by existing agency resources. Therefore, the measure is not 

anticipated to have a direct fiscal impact on the state budget or appropriations.  

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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